[image: image1.png]%::Ké LakeCounty



PLANNING, BUILDING & DEVELOPMENT

LAKE COUNTY, ILLINOIS

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

July 29, 2008
MEMORANDUM

TO:
     
 Pam Newton, Chairman

      
 Planning, Building, & Zoning Committee

FROM:

Philip Rovang, Director

SUBJECT:
Request: Study Sustainable Agriculture as a Part of “Going Green” in Lake County

A little more than a year ago the County Board passed a resolution committing the County to “Going Green”.  It strongly encouraged the County employees and others to draft policies and practices with goals to be more energy efficient, to reduce the wasteful use of water, to support recycling, and to implement policies to encourage the protection of our environment through sustainable practices.
I became aware of several regional and statewide efforts to identify current efforts to support sustainable agriculture and even organize farming.  In August 2007 the Illinois Legislature passed The Illinois Food, Farm, and Jobs Act to establish a statewide task force to develop a plan for supporting local and specialty farming.  The legislation’s purpose is to reduce the dependence on fruits and vegetables grown thousands of miles away.  It is even a concern that such food grown elsewhere may be unhealthy for our residents.  A recent study determined that the vegetables and fruits we consume daily travel on average 1500 miles to get to our dinner tables.  And that, despite the fact Illinois is a leader in agriculture production, over 90% of the fruits and vegetables we eat are grown out-of-state.  Every day hundreds of thousands of food dollars are sent to out-of-state producers that could go to Illinois farmers and associated farm related businesses.  
Studies show that growing our own fruits and vegetables could:  reduce the carbon footprint of the food we eat; it could provide healthier, fresher, fruits and vegetables;  it could provide more farm related jobs here and around the state;  and it could protect our environment through sustainable agriculture practices.  It might also provide an alternate food source when a national threat to our food supply is uncovered.
Beyond the State’s actions, Chicago Metropolitan Agency Planning (CMAP) has drafted the first report in years of the state of agriculture production in the six-county region.  And in 2007, the American Planning Association released a policy guideline on “Community and Regional Food Planning”.  

Our own Lake County Caliper issued a report in November 2007 with the news that the County lost 8500 acres of agriculture land during the five-year period ending in 2005.  The report estimates that there is only 35,000 acres of farmland left in the county.  

What the Caliper report does not say is that there has been a marked increase of specialty farms and organic farming here in Lake County.  Several small businesses have started and thrive, because they want to grow healthy produce and because of the significant increase in the demand for such products.
I request authorization for the planning staff to study this issue and develop recommendations as to how the County can support these sustainable farming activities.

PJR

C: Dusty Powell
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